Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: Employment Tribunal cases
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to know how much public/tax payers/government money you have wasted on defending your litigation/employment tribunal cases from February 2017 onwards. Please see below the government link to your Employment Tribunal cases from February 2017:

https://www.gov.uk/employment-tribunal-decisions?keywords=Leicester+City+Council

I would also like a breakdown of the gender & ethnic origin of the claimant's.

I would also like to know how much public/tax payers/government money you have wasted on settlement agreements from 2017 & the breakdown of the employee's gender & ethnic origin.


Answer:


The Council does not “waste” any money in defending Employment Tribunal cases. 
The Council are the defendant in these proceedings and therefore it has no choice as to whether it defends such claims or not.  
For this reason, and others, providing legal advice and representation to deal with these claims is very much in the public interest.  Information on money “wasted” is therefore not held and this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the FOI Act, because in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act.
Similarly, the Council does not “waste” any money on settlement agreements because they are only entered into where it is mutually beneficial to do so and it is therefore in the public interest.  Information on money “wasted” is therefore not held and this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the FOI Act, because in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held.
In respect of your request for the gender and ethnicity of claimants, the exemption to disclosure contained at Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act- Information accessible to applicant by other means apply as this information is already publicly available from the website cited in your request where cases/judgments are published (either from the case citation, or by clicking on to the judgment to determine whether the person referred to by only an initial in the citation is male or female). 
This may also provide information regarding ethnicity but only where this is relevant to the proceedings.  In general, ethnicity of the claimants (not published in the cases) is exempt from disclosure as the Council considers that to be personal data of those involved and an absolute exemption under Section 40.2- Personal data applies.
The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for employment purposes and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1- fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2- processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

Information requested is not being disclosed on this occasion and this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the FOI Act.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
